Minutes of the MVCC PA Executive Board Meeting

April 18, 2012

3:00 pm, AB 160-A

TO BE APPROVED

Present: President Alison Doughtie, Norma Chrisman, Marie Czarnecki, Mike Donaruma, Paul Halko, Colleen Kehoe-Robinson, Justin Rahn, Ellis Searles, Justin Wilcox, and Carla Zupancic.

1. President Doughtie welcomed Justin Rahn to the Executive Board.

2.  Motion to approve minutes of March 21, 2012:
1st Paul Halko

2nd Justin Rahn

Carried unanimously.

3.  President’s report

President Doughtie participated in the following:


a) Labor Council (3/22/12)

b) AFT Higher Ed Conference, Chicago (3/29/12-4/1/12) 

c)  Meeting with President VanWagoner (4/2/12)

d)  Senate (4/3/12)


e)  Meeting with Political Outreach Committee (4/5/12)

Correspondence:


a)  NYSUT Leadership Award Dinner- honoring Jim Henck
President Doughtie recommended that we honor our LRS Jim Henck for this award for his untiring dedication to our local. The E-board agreed unanimously. The awards dinner will be held on May 30 at the Radisson at 6 pm. Those wishing to attend should provide a check payable to NYSUT for $35 to the PA Secretary by May 18.

b) A fundraiser for Utica Teacher’s Association President Larry Custodero, who is suffering serious complications from knee surgery, will be held on May 18, at 7 PM, at Stonebridge Golf Club, for $25 per person. Contact Tom Jeff for tickets and additional information.

c) Motion to donate $50 to ALS in honor of Glade Cook:
1st Dawson McDermott
2nd Carla Zupancic
Carried unanimously.
4.
Treasurer’s report (Mike Donaruma)
Treasurer Donaruma presented a detailed budget proposal. The level of grievance activity requires an increase in local dues. (Half of grievance costs are reimbursed by NYSUT.)
Motion to approve the proposed budget in the amount of $ 214,475 and increase local dues by 50 cents per pay check per member:
1st Carla Zupancic

2nd Justin Wilcox
Carried unanimously.
5.
Committee reports

PA Benefits Fund (Chair Justin Wilcox)
· On May 22, there will be a PA benefits fair during Summer Institute. NYSUT benefits rep, Laura Calhoun will be present to answer questions. Also members may make individual appointments to see an attorney from our legal plan to prepare a will, power of attorney, etc.

· Our Unum life insurance policy formerly had a 50% cut in benefits at age 70. This has been improved with the 50% cut in benefits staring at age 75 with no increase to the premiums. 

Community Outreach (Chair Carla Zupancic)
· The last of the PA-sponsored DGV film series offerings on labor themes, “Capitalism, A Love Story” is scheduled for May 3. Bill Perrotti will introduce the film.

· There will be a 50/50 raffle at the Spring Fling, with the proceeds going to the Humane Society.

Grievance (Chair Dawson McDermott)
· There will be a session entitled “What is a Grievance?” at Summer Institute on May 23, at 2 pm.

· In the newest PAnorama, there will be an article showing the trend in increased grievances:
· In 2007 – none

· In 2008 – one

· Since 2009 – 34 grievances filed

· This year  alone – 13 grievances filed with 7 scheduled for arbitration

· Of the 4 recent arbitrations, the PA has won 4.

Internal Communications (Chair/2nd VP Norma Chrisman)
· PAnorama 

A new issue is coming out this week.

· A call for nominations was sent out electronically.
Member Services (Chair/1st VP Paul Halko)
· There are 26 new members who are agency fee payers.

· An electronic RSVP was sent out for the May 8 Spring Fling at Piggy Pat’s. Letters were sent to 66 newer members to invite them to attend and learn about the PA.  

Negotiations (Chair Ellis Searles)
· The team is meeting again next week.

· PERB has set hearing dates for May 16 and June 7. 
· Norma Chrisman presented recommendations for mobilization from the Internal Communications Committee. 

Political Outreach (Chair Justin Rahn)
· Justin Rahn and Robert Christman attended the latest Board of County Legislators meeting wearing PA shirts. The committee plans a presence at each meeting.

· President Doughtie and Justin Rahn attended a Republican county fundraiser on April 16.
Research and Records (Chair Colleen Kehoe-Robinson)
· The committee has been putting together a time-line of events related to the current contract situation for PAnorama.

6.  Old Business


Part timer update
As of today, the PA finally received lists of part-timers and adjuncts along with titles from HR. The PA is checking to make an accurate count. There are 380 to 400 part-timers and adjuncts. NYSUT has sent two organizers to MVCC. The organizing committee has been utilizing meetings, phone banks, and personal contact to ask potential members to sign cards. 
7.   New Business


Audit

Audit Committee Chair Justin Wilcox reported that the Committee (Mike Adamo, Mike Alzheimer, Sarah Coleman, and Ibrahim Rosic) has completed its report for the period from May 2010-April 2011. All was in order. The committee made 3 minor procedural recommendations for the future:

· PA E-Board minutes should be printed for the audit.

· The Association president should be one of the 2 signatories on honorariums.
· Each fiscal year, the Executive Board should authorize the president to approve travel that has been budgeted for in that year.

The audit was accepted by general consent.
8.   Adjournment

By general consent, at 5 pm.

E-mail addendum

Motion to inform the membership that the PA is working on a secure discussion board:
1st Jedidiah Kimball

2nd Colleen Kehoe-Robinson

Carried.








Respectfully submitted,

Marie Czarnecki, PA Secretary
